Minutes of AGM meeting of SMURA



       May 11, 2010
Present: V. Baydar, G. Chauvin, T. Cheng, M. Chew (Secretary/Treasurer), R. Cosper (President), B. Davis, T. Farrell, W. Katz, R. Marshall, 
E. McCulloch, A. Murphy, K. Ozmon, G. Thomas, J. Young (Vice-President) 

Regrets: L. Falk, H. McGee, S. Pendse, and E. Stiegman 

· Ron  Cosper called the meeting to order and presented the President’s report:

· He reviewed the various events sponsored in part by SMURA during the past year: (i) social at the home of G. Thomas; (ii) a sponsored session on investments and pensions; (iii) a presentation on issues and locations re travel; (iv) a Christmas social at Fireside Lounge; and (v) two social luncheons. 

· As a follow-up to members’ interest, Ron wrote to SMU president requesting info on recent retirees and death of members. This led to a brief discussion re access of information on campus and university related events.

· Retirees’ office has been changed to the Sobey’s building with access via key available in Chemistry Dept. office; location is temporary until renovations in MacNally’s north wing are completed.

· Ron reminded members of the upcoming CURAC meeting at York U; he will attend. 

· Ron indicated that no movement has taken place re old issue of continued health insurance coverage into retirement; considerable discussion ensued indicating that some retirees may have coverage via spouses, and drug cost reduction due to membership in provincial Pharmacare program, among other cost reductions. It was agreed that the issue should continue to be pursued.

· It was moved by John Young, seconded by Tony Farrell, to approve the minutes of the 2009 AGM. Motion passed unanimously.

· Milt Chew presented the Treasurer’s report (see attached), which was approved unanimously. There was no budget proposed although it might be appropriate to consider it in the future; at present it appears to be a nonissue.

· Regarding $$ for supporting our activities, there was some discussion to request support from other SMU organizations, eg. University, SMUFU, special funds. Some such support already occurs, so it wasn’t pursued further. Some suggestions to increase our membership with new retirees, and hence dues, followed, including updating our website, posting info in “This Week”.

· Several members who attended the retirees’ dinner by SMUFU acknowledged their enjoyment and expressed their appreciation. 

· Election of Officers of the Executive:

Nominations were tabled for G. Thomas, J. Young, T. Farrell and E. McCulloch to fill the positions of  President, Vice President, Secretary and Teasurer respectively. In addition, W. Katz was nominated as member at large, along with current members at large, L. Falk and R. Marshall. Since there were no further nominations, all were elected by acclamation.

· Members agreed to allow the Executive to select an auditor

· A late summer social pot luck will be planned; Lillian Falk has offered her residence as site. Geraldine asked for suggestions to be submitted for social, professional and other events for the coming year.

After the meeting adjourned, members enjoyed wine and cheese refreshments provided by Geraldine and Ron. Eleven returning members paid their 2010 dues of $25, except Rowland who overpaid last year by $5. This added $270 to our treasury.

